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Ms Joanna Abhayaratna
Executive Director
Office of Impact Analysis
Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet
1 National Circuit
BARTON ACT 2600

Email: Helpdesk-OIA@pmc.gov.au

Dear Ms Abhayaratna
[bookmark: Content]Certification as Impact Analysis Equivalent – Food and Grocery Code Review Recommendations 2024
I am writing to certify that the attached Final Report of the Independent Review of the Food and Grocery Code of Conduct (Final Report) has undertaken a process and analysis equivalent to an Impact Analysis (IA). 
I certify that this Final Report and further information in this letter and its attachment adequately addresses all seven IA questions for the purposes of informing a final policy decision and is submitted to the Office of Impact Analysis. 
The Final Report covers the scope of the policy proposal with the exception of the likely net benefits of the assessed options. To address this gap in the analysis I also certify the supplementary analysis in Attachment A (i.e. assessment of net benefits). Therefore, I am satisfied that with this addition the scope of the certified documents matches the policy proposal.   
The regulatory burden to business, community organisations or individuals is quantified using the Australian Government’s Regulatory Burden Measurement framework and is provided below.
Regulatory burden estimate table
	Average annual regulatory costs (from business as usual) for the next 10 years

	Change in costs ($ million) 
	Business 
	Community organisations 
	Individuals 
	Total change in costs 

	Total, by sector 
	$0.48 
	$- 
	$- 
	$0.48


 
I note that the implementation of this proposal will lead to a minimal increase in the regulatory burden for the companies impacted by the recommendations of the Final Report. All affected companies are large enterprises with well-established systems and processes to comply with the Food and Grocery Code of Conduct. The recommendations do not require significant changes to systems and processes.
Accordingly, I am satisfied that the attached report is consistent with the Australian Government Guide to Policy Impact Analysis. 
Yours sincerely
Mr Brenton Philp  

Deputy Secretary, Markets Group 
Treasury 


Encl.	
Attachment A – Supplementary analysis on net benefits
Attachment B – Final Report of the Independent Review of the Food and Grocery Code of Conduct
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